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things to do this week
Five of the most captivating 
events of the week | A25

By Mike Maltais
Ward Media Staff Reporter

BREWSTER – The Three Rivers 
Hospital Board of Commissioners 
continue its campaign to determine 
best approach to gain public support 
for replacing its aging facility.

Last March the board authorized 
a new scope of work proposed by 
Theorem Architecture. A 2022 study 
determined that renovating the 
existing structure is not workable 
due to cost and the limitations of the 
existing building. Manufacturers no 
longer make parts for some equipment. 

The present electrical system 
cannot keep pace with the latest 
healthcare technology.

CEO Scott Graham delivered his 
capital improvements report to the 
board at the May 29 regular meeting. 

“We continue to work with 
Dave Franklund of Theorem 
Architecture,” said Graham. “We 
reviewed his thoughts about this 
building site as the primary focus 
for us in terms of building a new 
facility.”

Franklund is working with the 
TRH team on a new rough draft 
design that differs from that 

proposed to voters last year.
Graham said the new building 

phases include:
Phase 1 The Energy Plant.
Phase II The Medical Tower
Phase III The renovated part of 

the old building
Board Chair Leslie McNamara 

noted that in the original drawing 
the energy plant was in the old 
building.

“Is it cheaper to have it a separate 
building? asked McNamara.

Graham explained it as a bridge of 
sorts between tearing down the old 
and building the new.

“The thinking is it gives you 
access to the newer hookups, the 
new sewer, the newer water, and it 
preps you to be able to bring that into 
the other.” said Graham. “Because 
you be without services otherwise.”

Ultimately it would get us a 
new inpatient, a new OR, a new 
emergency room, and that would be 
huge for the hospital,” Graham said.

At the same time, Franklund is 
encouraging the board to continue 
to look offsite, Graham added. That 
could allow construction of a less 
expensive single-story structure, 
but cost estimates and a completed 

design are still under development.
“We’re still in the exploration 

stage.,” Graham said.
Meanwhile, the board continues 

to welcome community feedback.
“Residents can contact their elected 

commissioners or our administration 
with their questions and input,” said 
Business Development Coordinator 
Jennifer Best. A 

An online contact form is available 
at threerivershospital.net/home/
new-hospital-proposal/

Mike Maltais: 360-333-8483 or 
michael@ward.media

By Mike Maltais
Ward Media Staff Reporter

BRIDGEPORT – The future 
design of the city’s downtown Main 
Street takes on more definition with 
every meeting of the Bridgeport 
Revitalization Committee.

At the monthly meeting last 
Thursday, June 6, Superintendent 
of Public Works Stuart Dezellem 
shared design options from the city 
engineers along with examples from 
surrounding cities.

“Gray & Osborne did this design,” 
explained Dezellem of one concept. 
“They show angle parking on one 
side, parallel on the other.”

Dezellem displayed some 
modifications he made on overhead 
photos of Bridgeport’s Main Street 
which is also state route 173. 

One version showed 16-foot 
sidewalks, twice the width of the 
current city sidewalks but Dezellem 
advised that 16 feet is both cost 
prohibitive and wider than the 
downtown needs.

Another concept showed 12-foot 
sidewalks, four-feet wider than 
currently but closer to the happy 
medium for every interest. The 
design also features crosswalks and 
bump-outs on the street corners.

“You still have room for a nine-
foot parking lane, a 12-foot travel 
lane with a couple of feet left over,” 
Dezellem said. “That would also leave 
room for plowing snow.”

Committee Chair Leslie Robb 
participated in a recent survey of 
downtown businesses and reminded 
the committee that wider sidewalks 
topped the wish list for business 
owners.

Angle parking on designated blocks 
of Main Street was another feature 
discussed. Dezellem said angle 
parking would slow traffic speed.

“The road perception is that its 
narrowed,” said Dezellem. “It doesn’t 
narrow because it’s still 12 feet, but 

the perception is that it narrows 
because the vehicles are there,”

Dezellem reminded the committee 
that because the main street is a 
state highway the Department of 
Transportation preferences for 
parking configurations need to be 
taken into consideration.

“The DOT likes continuity,” 
Dezellem said.

By Mike Maltais
Ward Media Staff Reporter

BRIDGEPORT—The city streets 
are cleaner today thanks to the 
efforts of a dedicated and ambitious 
crew of residents who volunteered 
their time to make them so.

About 40 adults, school students, 
and family members gathered at city 
hall last Wednesday evening, June 5, 
to pick up trash between the city sign 
on the east end of town to Fireman 
Park on the west end. 

Everyone gathered in front of city 
hall at 6:30 p.m., divided into teams, 
and set out.

“We had six groups,” said Sanchez. 
“Some started east, and some west 
and we met in the middle.”

“We do this every year, and it 
usually goes unnoticed,” said 
Chamber of Commerce President 
Jose Sanchez. “This year we 
promoted it and got high schoolers 
involved.”

The promotion drew more 
volunteers than usual, and with 

those numbers, the campaign was 
completed before 8 p.m. A pickup 
hauled 10 full bags to the dumpster.

Afterward, the volunteers were 
treated to tacos and soft drinks.

“We thought maybe we should 
have something to thank everyone 

for their help,” Sanchez said.
Bridgeport Plaza donated the 

meat for the tacos. Antojitos La 
Playa provided the drinks. 

Mike Maltais: 360-333-8483 or 
michael@ward.media

See STREET DESIGN Page A2

See COMMUNITY CENTER Page A2

A5 - A10

COURTESY OF CITY OF BRIDGEPORT
Downtown business owners chose 
this street design from a selection 
of six options.

Revitalization Committee 
nears consensus on downtown 
Bridgeport street design

Chelan Community Center enters partnership 
with Boys & Girls Clubs of Snohomish County

Chamber cleanup crew tidies 
up town for Bridgeport Daze

MIKE MALTAIS/WARD MEDIA
About 40 volunteers gathered at city hall.

MIKE MALTAIS/WARD MEDIA
Deycy Monje, left, and Jose Sanchez double-team a trash bag near the 
east end of Bridgeport.

By Mike Maltais
Ward Media Staff Reporter

CHELAN – The city took a giant step 
forward on behalf of its youth last week 
with the announcement that a Boys 
and Girls Club will take up residence 
at the Lake Chelan Community 
Center. City Administrator Wade 
Farris introduced Community Center 
Executive Director Maribel Cruz 
who broke the news at the regular 
monthly meeting of the Chelan City 
Council Workshop on June 4.

“We are very excited to announce 
that we have secured a partnership 
with the Boys & Girls Clubs (BBGC),” 
said Cruz. “Last month we signed a 
15-year lease with the BBGC.”

The Community Center has 
prepared a spot for its new partner. 

COURTESY 
OF BOYS 
& GIRLS 

CLUBS OF 
SNOHOMISH 

COUNTY
➊ Bill 

Tsoukalas 
is the 

Executive 
Director of 

Boys & Girls 
Clubs of 

Snohomish 
County.

➋ Maribel 
Cruz is the 

Lake Chelan 
Community 

Center’s 
Executive 
Director.

COURTESY OF CITY OF CHELAN
The Lake Chelan Community Center will dedicate 7,000 square feet to the Boys & Girls Club.

➊

➋
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Get your event in the spotlight with Ward Media!
If you have an exciting event to share, email Reporter Quinn Propst at quinn@ward.media. We’ll showcase the five most 
captivating events of the week, giving your event the recognition it deserves. Even if your event isn’t among the top five, 
it will still be added to our events calendar and featured online. Don’t miss this chance to make your event shine! 5 

things to do
this week

Live music by Bryson 
Evans

Celebrate Dads on the 
Farm in Chelan with music 
by Bryson Evans on Sunday, 
June 16 from 1-4 p.m.

“Enjoy an afternoon on 
the farm as you celebrate 
dads,” the event page states. 
“Northwest based singer 
songwriter Bryson Evans is 
back and you’re sure to enjoy 
his country and Americana 
music from 1-4 p.m.”

For more information visit 
chelanvalleyfarms.com.

Teen time at the library

The Chelan Library will host 
Teen Time on Tuesday, June 
18 from 3:30-4:30 p.m. in the  

Community Meeting Room. 
“Chill out at the library with 

crafts, games and activities,” 
the event page states.

For more information visit 
ncwlibraries.org. 

Macrame rainbow craft

The Pateros Library will 
host a macrame rainbow craft 
on Thursday, June 20 from 
5-6 p.m.

“Join us for a guided 
summer craft at the library,” 
the event page states. “All 
materials are provided, while 
supplies last.”

Summer Solstice 
celebration

The Barn Fitness Center 
will host a Summer Solstice 

celebration cal- 
led 108 Sun 
Salutations on  
T h u r s d a y , 
June 20 from 
7-9 p.m.

“Our Summer 
Solstice celebration 
will open with a 
guided meditation, then 
Christina will guide you 
through completing 108 Sun 
Salutations and we’ll finish 
with a 30 minute sound bath 
restorative yoga session led by 
Caroline and a complimentary 
glass of Anima Mundi Calm 
Iced Sweet Tea,” the event 
page states.

The class is $20 for members 
and $40 for non-members. 
For more information visit 
thebarnchelan.com.

Kid’s Crafts
The Chelan Library will 

host a kid’s crafts activity on 
Thursday, June 20 from 1-2 
p.m.

“Join us for fun crafts as part 

of the Read, Renew, Repeat 
Summer Library Program,” 
the event page states.

For more information visit 
ncwlibraries.org. 

Douglas County

June 1
9:28:20 Suspicious, 73 Rd O Nw, 

Waterville
9:59:53 Assist Public, 303 E 

Poplar St, Waterville
13:49:04 Domestic Disturbance 

306 S Adams St, Waterville
15:12:50 Assist Agency, 507 W 

Cliff Ave, Brewster	
21:42:47 Noise, 12th St & Foster 

Ave, Bridgeport
22:23:39 Noise, 1740 Foster 

Creek Ave, Bridgeport

June 2
3:04:11 Burglary,1017 Foster Ave, 

Bridgeport
8:07:36 Assist Agency, Sr 173 Mp 

4, Bridgeport Bar
11:50:06 Traffic Offense Sr 17 Mp 

123, Mansfield
13:49:21 Accident No Inj, 38 Main 

St; Mansfield Post	
14:28:11 Theft, 120 Pine St#  1, 

Bridgeport
14:58:33 Civil, 2400 Tacoma 

Ave# 27, Bridgeport	
15:46:42 Domestic Distur, 23459 

Us Hwy 97; Beebe Bri
15:57:00 Vehicle Theft, 929 

Maple St#  44, Bridgep

June 4
9:27:10 Assist Agency, 925 16th 

St, Bridgeport

June 5
18:07:18 Noise, Sr 173 & Moe Rd, 

Bridgeport

June 6
21:03:24 Traffic Offense, 16th St 

& Raymond Ave, Bridgeport

Brewster Police 
Department

May 31

15:34:42 Theft Other, S 1st St, 
Brewster

14:08:33  Accident Noninj, 
Monse River Rd, Brewster,

June 1
14:38:07 Animal Problem  W Cliff 

Ave, Brewster
15:01:57 Assault, Highway 97, 

Brewster

This report is compiled from records provided by the Okanogan 
& Douglas County Sheriff, Brewster Police Dept. The publisher 
cannot certify the complete accuracy of the information 
provided.

Okanogan & Douglas County Sheriff, 
Brewster Police Dept Report

Get rid of all that 

in the Ward Media 
Classifieds.

Call us at 509-548-5286

“One thing to keep in mind 
for additional parking is all the 
side streets, 11, 12, and 13.” 
said committee member and 
councilman Mike Bjornstad. 
“There is tons of parking, 
and those streets are in close 
proximity.”

“We could put angle parking 
there because drivers can back 
out onto city streets and not 
the state highway,” added 
committee member Ryan 
Allstot.

Grants and funding are 
always a consideration for 
street renovations and city 
planner Kurt Danison is 
working on those options.

Dezellem said Danison 
is consulting with the 
Transportation Improvement 
Board (TIB) and the Chelan 
Douglas Transportation 
Council to take maximum 
advantage of the different 
funding cycles of the two 
agencies.

As the committee nears 
consensus on the final 
combination of sidewalk 
width, new street lighting, 
crosswalks, buffers, and 
additional amenities, its sense 
of excitement grows over the 
change in appearance the 
upgrades will bring to the 
downtown core. 

Mike Maltais: 360-333-8483 or 
michael@ward.media

NCW News 
Ward Media

WENATCHEE — The 
Chelan County Sheriff’s Office 
Behavioral Health Unit (BHU) 
has been awarded a $49,100 
grant from the Washington 
State Criminal Justice Training 
Commission (WACJTC) 
for the fiscal year July 2024 
through June 2025, Sheriff 
Mike Morrison announced 
Monday.

The grant will fund peer 
support and critical incident 
stress management training, 
neurofeedback machines, 
PTSD workshops for law 
enforcement and their spouses, 
and continuing education 
materials. This marks the 
second consecutive year the 
WACJTC has awarded the 

Officer Wellness grant to 
Chelan County.

BHU Program Manager 
and Licensed Mental Health 
Counselor Ana Gonzalez 
has been credited with 
securing over $1.9 million 
in grants over the past two 
years, with $268,578 allocated 
to officer wellness and $1.7 
million supporting the BHU’s 
initiatives.

The BHU, a co-responder 
program that partners 
mental health professionals 
and case managers with law 
enforcement, aims to divert 
individuals with behavioral 
health challenges from the 
criminal justice and emergency 
medical systems by providing 
crisis response and connecting 
them to appropriate 
community resources.

“They will be taking about 
7,000 sq. ft of upstairs dedicated 
space at the Community 
Center,” said Cruz. “Once we 
finish off the gym there will be 
BBGC activities there as well.”

Cruz views the BBGC 
addition as a good fit.

“We have invited the BBGC 
to be apart of the community 
center because we really felt 
that at the heart of what the 
community center is trying 
to do is to wrap our arms 
around the youth and also 
those who can’t necessarily 
pay for services or who are 
underserved,” said Cruz. “If 
we can help them, that helps 
everybody.”

Executive Director Bill 
Tsoukalas explained that 
there are 1,000 organizations 
like Snohomish County in 
the Boys & Girls Club world 
that represent about 4,000 
individual locations. 

BBGC of Snohomish County 
currently have 26 locations 

spread across a multi-county 
area not just Snohomish 
County, said Tsoukalas. Eight 
are on reservations. There 
are other organizations in 
Spokane, Colville, Tri-Cities, 
and Moses Lake. There 
remains a vacuum in Eastern 
Washington from Yakima 
north to Wenatchee, Chelan, 
and on to the border.

Tsoukalas explained that 
it is much easier and a less 
expensive pathway to start 
within an existing club rather 
than start your own 501(c)(3).

“We have a presence 
in Eastern Washington at 
Brewster and three clubs on 
the Colville Confederated 
Tribes Reservation,” said 
Tsoukalas. 

The Brewster BBGC 
started in 2016 and serves 
more than 400 youth in the 
greater Brewster area. Clubs 
are also located in Nespelem, 
Inchelium, and Wellpinit.

Mike Maltais: 360-333-8483 or 
michael@ward.media

Street design
Continued from page A1

Community Center
Continued from page A1

Chelan County Sheriff’s 
Office receives $49,100 
grant for officer wellness

21:21:46 Unknown Problem, 
Highway 97, Brewster  

June 2
03:19:08 Agency Assist, Foster 

Ave, Bridgeport
09:21:28 Accident Hitrun W Cliff 

Ave, Brewster
14:06:01 Fraud, Hospital Way, 

Brewster

June 3
11:16:24 Theft Other, Highway 

97, Brewster 
June 5
19:25:52  Domestic Dispute, W 

Cliff Ave, Brewster

June 6
20:49:07 Burglary, S 4th St, 

Brewster

Okanogan County 
Sheriff

May 31

14:08:33 Accident Noninj, 
Monse River Rd, Brewster

June 1
14:38:07  Animal Problem, W 

Cliff Ave, Brewster
17:12:23  911 Abuse, Alamo 

Orchard Rd, Pateros
23:58:49 Noise Complaint, 

Pedersen Rd, Pateros

June 2
23:24:06 Agency Assist, 

Highway 97; Area, Pateros

June 3
 04:28:03 911 Abuse, Long Dr, 

Pateros

June 4
11:53:02 Traffic Offense, 

Highway 97, Pateros

June 5
20:34:33 Suspicious, Lakeshore 

Dr, Pateros
22:28:35 Theft Other, Monse 

Bridge Rd, Brewster

June 6
04:52:17 Noise Complaint, 

Sunset Dr, Brewster
10:03:53 Suspicious, Mountain 

View Dr, Brewster

a division of
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ADD YOUR 
BUSINESS OR 

SERVICE TO THIS 
DIRECTORY: 

509-731-3321509-731-3321

Flooring, Window Coverings, Furniture

509-486-1096
7 W 4th Street, Tonasket

Professional InstallationProfessional Installation

1408 Sunset Dr, Brewster
509-449-0605

maukfishingstu�.com
Hours 10:30-4:00 most days  (call or text before 

you make a drive to make sure we are open)

Brewster King Salmon Derby 
Tickets Aug 2-4 

Brewstersalmonderby.com 

BREWSTER BAIT 
AND TACKLE

B U S I N E S S  &  S E R V I C E  D I R E C T O R Y

+ See Representative for full warranty details. *One coupon per household. No obligation estimate valid for 1 year. 1Subject to 
credit approval. Call for details. AR #0366920922, CA #1035795, CT #HIC.0649905, FL #CBC056678, IA #C127230, ID #RCE-51604, 
LA #559544, MA #176447, MD #MHIC148329, MI # 2102212986, #262000022, #262000403, #2106212946, MN #IR731804, 
MT #226192, ND 47304, NE #50145-22, NJ #13VH09953900, NM #408693, NV #86990, NY #H-19114, H-52229, OR #218294, PA 
#PA069383, RI #GC-41354, TN #7656, UT #10783658-5501, VA #2705169445, WA #LEAFFNW822JZ, WV #WV056912

20 10% %
OFF OFF

Your Entire Purchase* Seniors + Military

++ We o	 er fi nancing 
that fi ts your budget!1

1-888-360-1582
CALL TODAY FOR A
FREE INSPECTION!

Receive a free 5-year warranty with 
qualifying purchase*  - valued at $535.

Call 888-674-7053 to 
schedule your free quote!

Learn more today 509-731-3321

Digital marketing 
to grow your 

business today!
• Programmatic
• Video
• SEO

www.cbcbrewster.com.cbcbrewster.cbcbrewster
Sunday Worship 9:30 a.mSunday WSunday W .
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“With men this is impossible; but
with God all things a
“With men this is impossible; but“With men this is impossible; but

re possible.’’
“With men this is impossible; but“With men this is impossible; but

- Matthew 19:26

BREWSTER
Brewster • Methow • Bridgeport • Pateros

QUAD CITY QUAD CITY 

To place your Church information in the Church Guide call Ruth at 509-682-2213 or email: ruth@ward.media

                                                      METHOWMETHOWMETHOW
                                                                                                            METHOWMETHOW                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

Methow Calvary Chapel Fellowship
1107 HWY. 153 • Methow, WA 98834
Pastor Jason Getzin • 509-923-2782

Visit us at Youtube
@Through the Bible with Pastor Jason

Please see our facebook for special guest speakers!
www.facebook.com/methowcc

May Littlejohn, 95, of Omak, Washington passed away on May 31, 
2024.

Barnes Chapel is handling the arrangements for the family. 

Mary Anne Quigley, 84, of Carlton, Washington passed away on June 
3, 2024.

Barnes Chapel is handling the arrangements for the family.

DEATH NOT ICE

May Littlejohn

Mary Anne Quigley

Steven Wayne “Steve” 
Lautensleger was born on 
September 25, 1950, and 
passed away peacefully 
at his home on June 1, 
2024. He was born to Marie 
(Huckins) Lautensleger 
and Donald Lautensleger. 
He married Carol Kohl on 
February 17, 1973. Steve 
was born in Brewster, 
WA, and lived with his 
family in Pateros, WA, 
until his family relocated 
to Brewster, WA. He 
graduated from Brewster 
High School in 1969, then 
went to Wenatchee Valley 
College, where he earned 
his x-ray technician degree 
and where he met his wife, 
Carol. 

After graduation, Steve 
and Carol moved to Seattle, 
WA, where he worked 
at Northgate Hospital 
and Virginia Mason. In 

1979, they moved back 
to Brewster to help run 
the family orchards. This 
ended up being one of his 
passions in life. He ran 70 
acres of orchard and took 
great pride in the quality of 
fruit he produced. He was 
active in his community and 
served on several boards 
involved in the fruit and 
warehouse industry. 

Steve was preceded 
in death by his parents, 
Marie Lautensleger and 
Don Lautensleger; and 
his grandmother, Harriet 
Huckins. Steve is survived 
by his wife, Carol, his 
daughter, Angie (Jason) 
Satterfield, son, Russ 
Lautensleger, his two 
grandsons Oliver and 
Lucas Satterfield along 
with many other family and 
friends. 

The family would like to 

thank hospice, palliative 
care, and Confluence 
Health Infusion Center for 
providing wonderful care 
to Steve during his end 
stages of cancer.

In lieu of flowers, 
donations can be made 
to the American Cancer 
Society because cancer 
sucks.

A Celebration of Life 
will be held at Jones & 
Jones- Betts at 2:00pm 
on Friday, June 14, 2024, 
with a reception at the 
Cashmere Legion Hall 
Post 64, 401 Sunset Hwy, 
Cashmere, WA, to follow. 
Please express your 
thoughts and memories 
on the online guestbook 
at jonesjonesbetts.com. 
Arrangements by Jones 
& Jones – Betts Funeral 
Home

OBI TUARY

Steven Wayne “Steve” 
Lautensleger

Lynn Trovillo, a longtime 
resident of Brewster, 
passed away peacefully in 
Spokane on May 25, 2024. 
Born in Twin Falls, Idaho, 
on February 24, 1947, 
Lynn was the first-born 
to Dewitt (Buzz) Trovillo 
and Zetta (Olaveson). 
Buzz, her father, was a 
mechanic and worked 
the construction of dams 
in the Pacific Northwest. 
Lynn attended school it 
Kittitas WA and completed 
her education in Laramie 
WY. When Lynn returned to 
Brewster, she married and 
raised two children. Known 
for her outgoing nature and 
warm personality, Lynn 
was a cherished member 
of the community. She held 
various jobs that allowed 
her to interact with people, 
a role she thrived in due 
to her social butterfly 

persona. It was common 
to find Lynn enjoying 
coffee and conversation 
with friends at any time 
of the day. In 2005, Lynn 
moved to Spokane to be 
closer to her family and 
young grandchildren. She 
is survived by her son, 
Ted Christensen, Kirkland; 
her daughter, Michelle 
Christensen Adams (John) 
of Spokane; her grandson 
Ashton Adams of Spokane, 
WA; her granddaughter 
Aurora Adams of Spokane; 
and her great-grandson 
Atticus Adams of Spokane. 
Lynn also leaves behind 3 
sisters, Cheri Trovillo (John 
Saunders) of Silverdale, 
Teresa Cook (Duane) of 
Post Falls Id., and Tanya 
Heller of Brewster. Three 
brothers, Wayne McGee of 
Kennewick, Mike McGee 
(Kathleen) of Brewster, and 

Tony Trovillo (Louann) of 
Pasco. She was preceded 
in death by her friend and 
step mother, Betty Trovillo 
in 2008, father Buzz Trovillo 
in 1991, and mother Zetta 
Olaveson in 1971. She 
will be remembered fondly 
by numerous friends and 
extended family members 
throughout Washington 
state. The family invites you 
to a Graveside services on 
June 15, 2024, at 12:00 PM 
at Locust Grove Cemetery 
in Brewster, WA. Friends 
and family are invited to 
gather afterwards at the 
American Legion Post 97 
to celebrate Lynn’s vibrant 
life.

Georgia Barrutia 92 
passed away May 24th, 
2024.  She was born in 
Gooding, Idaho and was 
the firstborn of eight 
children.   

Georgia’s early life 
was shaped by the hard 
financial times of the Great 
Depression. Her family 
struggled to make their 
living by sheep herding 
and farming. She grew up 
doing regular farm chores 
and helping care for her 
younger siblings.   Her 
father was an immigrant, 
and her mother was born 
to an immigrant family 
(all from Basque-Country 
Spain).  

She graduated from High 
School having just turned 
17.  Then immediately be- 
gan working for Sears 
and Robuck Co. in the 
children’s dept. She met 
Ralph Barrutia in June 
1950; he got his draft notice 
in August, so they married 
in early September. He 
reported to the U.S. Army 
Basic Training in October.  
Ralph served out his two-
year military duty in the 
Korean War, returning to 
civilian life in August of 
1952. 

Ralph and Georgia 
had three sons in the 
next 3-1/2 years.  They 
moved 7-times during the 
next 10-years for Ralph 
to gain experience and 
promotions at 4-hydro-

electric power plants.  
They settled in Brewster 
for the next 50 years 
where they bought raw 
acreage and planted an 
apple orchard. 

They designed and built 
a home on the Brewster 
Flats, moving into it while it 
was only a shell.  Over the 
next 7 years, they worked 
nights and weekends to 
complete its construction. 
This experience taught 
their three boys many 
construction and farming 
skills.   

Georgia enjoyed 
working as a bilingual 
Teacher’s Aide with 1st 
grade Hispanic children. 
She helped them learn 
English and translate 
their lessons.  She was 
later employed to clean 
the local dentist office and 
sanitize instruments.  She 
and Ralph also helped 
many Migrant workers on 
their farm with their legal 
documents, daily needs 
and to guide them through 
the U.S. Citizenship 
process.  

Georgia’s love-
language was cooking 
and canning fruits for 
others.  She and Ralph 
enjoyed traveling and 
snow-birding.  They 
traveled together to 
Canada, Basque-Country 
Spain, Venezuela, and 
Mexico.  They also visited 
numerous National Parks. 

Georgia was preceded 
in death by her parents, 
four siblings and Ralph 
(married 69 years).  She 
is survived by her sons 
Arsen (Holly), Gene 
(Doreen), Rich (Bobbi), 
8-grandchildren, 19-
great grandchildren, her 
siblings Fred, Helen & 
Dianna (Ken) and 16-
nephews & nieces and 
their families. 

Georgia’s viewing and 
visitation will be held 
before the funeral mass 
from 9:00 AM to 9:45 AM 
at Sacred Heart Catholic 
Church in Brewster.  Her 
funeral will immediately 
follow the viewing on 
Tuesday, June 18th at 
10:00AM at the Brewster 
Sacred Heart Catholic 
Church, 214 Fifth St. S., 
Brewster, WA.   Interment 
will be at 11AM at Locust 
Grove Cemetery.  A lunch 
reception will be held at 
the Brewster Legion.   

Please leave any 
thoughts and memories 
for the family at www.
barneschapel.com.  Ser
vices are entrusted 
to Barnes Chapel of 
Brewster.

OBITUARY

OBITUARY

Joan “Lynn” 
Trovillo

Georgia Barrutia 
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Announcements

General Interest

Employment

Help Wanted

Real Estate

Homes for Sale

Rentals

Vehicles

Campers, Trailers & RVs

Legals

Public Notices

The Co-Administrators named
below have been appointed as
Co-Administrators of this estate.
Any person having a claim against
the decedent must, before the time
such claims would be barred by
any otherwise applicable statute of
limitations, present the claim in the
manner as provided in RCW
11.40.070 by serving on or mailing
to the administrator or the
administrator’s attorney at the
address stated below a copy of the
claim and filing the original of the
claim with the court. The claim
must be presented within the later
of: (1) Thirty days after the
administratrix served or mailed a
notice to the creditor as provided
under RCW 11.40.020(3); or (2)
four months after the date of first
publication of the Notice. If the
claim is not presented within this
time frame, the claim is forever
barred, except as otherwise
provided in section 11 of this act
and RCW 11.40.060. This bar is
effective as to claims against both
the decedent's probate and non-
probate assets.
DATE OF FIRST PUBLICATION:
May 29, 2024.
Co-Administrators:
David and Colleen Taylor
Attorney for Co-Administrators:
Peter Kram of Kram & Wooster
Address for mailing or service:
c/o Peter Kram
Kram & Wooster
1901 South I Street
Tacoma WA 98405
DATED this 16th day of May,2024.
Peter Kram, WSBA 7436
Published in the Quad City Herald on
May 29, June 5,12, 2024. #7838

The position expires December
2027. Applicants must reside in the
Bridgeport School District, be a
United States citizen and a
qualified voter of the district.
Deadline for applications is June
13, 2024.
Please call the district office at
509-686-5656 for more information
or stop by the Superintendent's
office, 1400 Tacoma Ave.,
Bridgeport, WA. to view the
boundary map for the Director
positions. Published in the Quad City
Herald on June 5, 12, 2024. #7918

Queen and full beds,
heated mattresses.
Three-way fridge,

two-burner carry-out
range and BBQ.
Furnace. Awning.

Motorized Lift.
Always garaged.

$8,000 or best offer.
509-679-4619

Sunset Marina, Chelan,
40 ft. deep water slip with
electric and water to slip.
Waste dump. Clubhouse
with showers, lounge with
TV, bar, and kitchen for
members use. Lanai
seating with fire pit and
barbecue. Slip B10 is
best location. Secure
parking.

Seller is licensed
Realtor Maui, HI

with a $325 classified
listing or $1600 for a

display ad.
Call this newspaper or

360-344-2938 for details.

Schedule a
FAST, FREE

vehicle pickup and
receive a top tax

deduction! Call Veteran
Car Donations at

1-877-225-8568 today!

CORRECTIONS: Ward Media LLC shall 
be responsible for corrections to adver-
tisements on the first publication only. 
The advertiser will be responsible for 
the corrections made thereafter. Ward 
Media LLC shall not be responsible for 
slight changes or typographical errors 
that do no lessen the value of the adver-
tisement. Ward Media LLC’s liability for 
other errors or omissions in connection 
with an advertisement is strictly limited 
to the publication of the advertisements 
in any subsequent issue. No monetary 
refunds will be given. For more informa-
tion call 509-548-5286.

today with a GENERAC
home standby generator.

$0 money down + low
monthly payment

options. Request a FREE
Quote. Call now before
the next power outage:

1-888-674-7053.

LeafFilter, the most
advanced debris-blocking

gutter protection.
Schedule a FREE

LeafFilter estimate today.
20% off Entire Purchase.

10% Senior & amp;
Military Discounts.

Call 1-888-360-1582.

A recent study shows
that a majority of people

struggle to pay for
health coverage.

Let us show you how
much you can save. Call
Now for a no-obligation

quote:
1-877-765-1117.

You will need to have
your zip code to connect

to the right provider.

The Chelan County
Public Works Department
seeks applicants for two

Truck Driver/Laborer
positions one each in

Wenatchee and
Leavenworth Districts.

The duties include a wide
variety of maintenance

activities, such as
flagging; performing
manual labor; driving

trucks with pups,
sanders and plows;

paving and chip sealing;
and/or operating light and

heavy equipment.
The salary range is Step
4 at $25.65 per hour up
to Step 9 at $32.44 per
hour. Starting salary is
Step 4 at $25.65 per

hour. Employees receive
an ANNUAL progression

of steps until reaching
Step 9.

Work includes
opportunities for

overtime. The position
includes a state

retirement system, with a
deferred comp program

available.
Health insurance
package includes

Medical, Dental, Vision
and county contributions

to a personal health
savings account. Typical

work schedule is four
10-hour days during the
summer and five 8-hour

days in the winter.
Includes 10 holidays and
2 or 3 floating personal

holidays
(dependent on hire date).
This position requires a

Washington State
Driver’s License, Class A

CDL with Tanker
Endorsement. We prefer
candidates have current

First Aid/CPR and
flagging cards, but we will

work with you to obtain
within 4 months of

employment.
Applications and a

detailed job description
are available at the

Chelan County Human
Resources Career

Opportunities page:

The application, letter of
interest and resume must

be returned to the
Chelan County Human
Resources Department,

400 Douglas Street,
Suite #201,

Wenatchee, WA, 98801,
or emailed to

Positions will remain
open until filled.

� HS CTE Family &
Consumer Teacher

� Social Worker
� ELL Migrant/Bilingual

Teacher
� HS Counselor
� Elementary

Counselor
� HS Culinary
� SPED Early

Childhood Teacher
� Special Education

Director
� SLP-Speech Language

Pathologist

Positions will remain
open until filled. A
completed application
consists of:
� District Application
� Resume
� Three Reference

Letters
� Letter of Interest

Applications may be
obtained on the district

website,
www.brewsterbears.org

or by contacting the
district office at
509-689-3418.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that
the City Council of the City of
Pateros shall hold a public hearing
for a 2024 budget amendment for
the General Fund and the Street
Fund sources for the City of
Pateros. Said public hearing shall
be held on Monday June 17, 2024,
at 6 in council chambers, 113
Lakeshore Drive.
Send written comments to the
Clerk-Treasurer, PO Box 8,
Pateros, WA 98846
Published in the Quad City Herald on
June 5, 12, 2024. #7904

Meeting @ 9:00 am June 28,
2024 @ 149 Pateros Mall
Published in the Quad City Herald on
June 12, 19, 2024. #7945

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that
the City Council of the City of
Pateros shall hold a public hearing
on the Six Year Street Plan for the
City of Pateros. Said public hearing
shall be held on Monday June 17,
2024, at 6:00 pm. 113 Lakeshore
Drive Pateros, Washington, at
which time and place all interested
persons may call and appear and
be heard. Please call city hall at
923-2571 for further information.
Published in the Quad City Herald on
June 5, 12, 2024. #7905

1 Bedroom
$900.00 per month

$300.00 Damage Deposit
Water, Sewer, Garbage

included
Sign up with the PUD

References
No Pets Allowed

509-733-0088

qcherald.
com

CLASSIFIEDS
Leavenworth Echo

Cashmere Valley Record
Lake Chelan Mirror
Quad City Herald

Email your Classifieds & Legal Notices to: classifieds@ward.media or call 509-293-6780

Read it your way ...
Print or Online

www.qcherald.com

Call
509-293-6780

to order!
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Installation • Repair • Air Duct Cleaning
902 E. Woodin Avenue • Chelan

800-682-5923 | www.cascademechanical.com

Congratulations  
Class of 2024  

You’ve worked hard to get here

Keeping our neighbors warm in the winter

and cool in the summer since 1989

Congratulations, 
graduates

Your dedication and hard 
work have paid off—
savor this moment of 

achievement as you embark 
on new adventures.  

VALEDICTORIAN
Kash Vandelac

VALEDICTORIAN
Liliana Gonzales-Sanches

Lectures he did not want to hear 
led Danuel Trejo to academic 

excellence
Kash Vandelac: from Class 

valedictorian to civil engineer

Gates Scholarship covers four 
years of college for PHS  
co-valedictorian Liliana 

Gonzales

Tiera Miller: small school valedictorian has big college plans

Janessa Scroggie: Pateros valedictorian contest was close

By Mike Maltais
Ward Media Staff Reporter

MANSFIELD – Tiera 
Miller, Mansfield Class of 2024 
valedictorian, always had in 
the back of her mind that she 
might end up as one of the top 
scholars in her class.

“I knew my class was small 
(nine students) so I knew it was 
something I could go for.” said 
Miller. “I have always been in 
the top of my classes.”

Raised on a dryland wheat 
farm, Miller attended Mansfield 
schools for 14 years including 
preschool. She has an older 
brother who graduated a 
year ahead of her and is now 
studying at Walla Walla 

College to be a diesel mechanic. 
A younger sister will enter 
sixth grade next year. Asked 
if she needs academic prodding 
from older sister, Miller said 
aside from needing a “little 
push” from time to time, “she 
does pretty good.”

Miller said she many factors 
kept her focused on academics.

“Everyone has contributed 
to that in one way,” said Miller. 
“I don’t like disappointing 
people, so I think everything 
has influenced me to keep my 
grades up. 

Math is a favorite school 
subject along with another that 
helped outside school.

“Obviously, shop classes and 
Ag are always fun when you’re 

living on a farm.”
Miller also belonged to 4-H 

as a youngster and FFA in high 
school. She showed livestock 
at fairs from poultry to pigs, 
steers, and once even a horse. 

Miller said all her teachers 
were favorites.

“I liked them all for different 
reasons,” said Miller. “It’s kind 
of hard going to a small school 
because you really get to know 
everyone really well.”

Miller was a multisport 
athlete all through high school.

“Volleyball in the fall, 
basketball in the winter, and 
softball in the spring,” Miller 
said.

 Mansfield athletes compete 
with neighboring Waterville 

as the Waterville-Mansfield 
Shockers. Sports contributed 
to what Miller said is her 
most memorable school 
achievement.

“We just had our sports 
awards,” said Miller. “Both last 
year and this year I was named 
Shocker Female Athlete of the 
Year.”

Sports also played a major 
role in Miller’s choice of a 
college major.

“I will be attending WSU 
this fall and hope to get into 
the athletic training program,” 
said Miller. “I’ll be applying for 
that program at the end of my 
sophomore year.”

Her interest in athletic 
training came from helping a 

teammate.
“I had a friend on one of my 

basketball teams who struggled 
a lot with knee problems,” said 
Miller, “I always liked helping 
her with it. One day I realized 
that was something I could do 
as a career.”

Miller said she will follow 
where her career leads to 
experience other parts of the 
world but would one day like 
to return to the closeness she 
feels in Mansfield.

“I don’t think I would work in 
Mansfield because the school is 
so small,” said Miller. “Maybe 
travel from living in Mansfield.”

Mike Maltais: 360-333-8483 or 
michael@ward.media

By Mike Maltais
Ward Media Staff Reporter

PATEROS – One could say 
the contest for Class of 2024 
valedictorian was a close 
between eventual co-winners 
Liliana Gonzales and Janessa 
Scroggie.

“We tied into the hundredth 
place for grade point average,” 
Scroggie said.

Scroggie entered the 
Pateros school system from 
the Brewster Log Church 
Christian School in the 
fifth grade. She has two 
younger sisters who also 
attend Pateros, one a fourth 
grader and the other an 
eighth grader. Scroggie is 
there for advice especially 
when it comes to the biggest 
challenge she confronted 
with her academics: 

procrastination.
“I have an issue with 

procrastination,” said 
Scroggie. “I’m still working 
on that, trying to get things 
done ahead of time and trying 
to plan out my schedule 
accordingly.”

Scroggie credits her parents 
as being one of her biggest 
inspirations.

“My dad, especially,” said 
Scroggie. “He has always seen 
how well I can do academically 
and held me to a standard 
that he knows I can reach and 
always pushed me to do the 
best that I can.”

For teachers, Scroggie 
singled out Spanish teacher 
Jennifer Carlson.

“She has always been very 
supportive and pushing me to 
do my best in school or out of 
school,” said Scroggie. “She 

helped me for tennis as well 
when I played sports,”

Scroggie played soccer all 
four years, tennis for three 
years.

“During the winter is ski 
and snowboard,” Scroggie 
said. 

Band is another favorite 
activity and Scroggie played 
the flute throughout middle 
school and the first two years 
of high school.

“I’m pretty proficient,” 
said Scroggie. “There are 
still things to work on but I’m 
pretty decent for as long as I 
played.”

“My first year of doing 
Running Start at Wenatchee 
Valley College,” said Scroggie. 
“I managed to get a 4.0 the 
entire year, I was trying to 
manage work and sports at 
the same time, I was difficult, 

but it went really well.”
The work that Scroggie 

mentions is at Gamble 
Sands Golf Course where 
she manages guest services 
outside.  She receives her AA 
from WVC this month.

Scroggie plans to travel out 
of state and attend Arizona 
State University this fall.

“I really love the campus and 
they had my major – forensic 
science,” said Scroggie. “I may 
minor in criminal justice just 
to have that background.”

Her grandmother helped 
inspire her career choice.

“Whenever I used to visit 
my grandmother. we would 
always watch crime shows,” 
said Scroggie. “I always 
loved that, and I love science 
so I thought it would be a 
great combination of my two 
interests.”

Scroggie won the Western 
Undergraduate Exchange 
Scholarship and another 
$7,000 in scholarships to help 
cover costs. 

Her advice to younger 
s t u d e n t s  i n c l u d e s 
understanding the subject 
matter.

“Always ask questions,” 
said Scroggie. “Even if it’s 
a simple question it’s really 
important to fully understand 
what you are doing to 
succeed.”

Scroggie said she would 
love to return to Washington 
but remains flexible.

“I’ve been here my whole 
life,” said Scroggie, “but I’m 
up for wherever my career 
takes me.”

Mike Maltais: 360-333-8483 or 
michael@ward.media

VALEDICTORIAN
Danuel Trejo
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Lectures he did not want to hear led Danuel Trejo to academic excellence

Kash Vandelac: from Class valedictorian to civil engineer

Gates Scholarship covers four years of college 
for PHS co-valedictorian Liliana Gonzales

Mansfield HS Salutatorian Aspen Farrington credits family for success

By Mike Maltais
Ward Media Staff Reporter

BRIDGEPORT – For Daniel 
Trejo, those parental lectures 
are one big reason he is the 
valedictorian of the Bridgeport 
Class of 2024. They may not 
know it, but Trejo credits his 
parents for the success he has 
made so far.

“My parents are always at 
the top of my mind, so I’d 
definitely rank them as my 
biggest inspiration,” said 
Trejo. “Pushing me all the 
way through with countless 
lectures that I did not want 
to hear, but in the end, I 
hope they realize that I was 
listening. And those same 
talks made me who I am.” 

Trejo said the desire not 
to fail pushed him toward 
academic excellence.

“The idea of failure 
always lingered in my 
mind,” said Trejo. “Living an 
accomplished life on the top 
of my agenda throughout my 
academic years.” 

Trejo said managing his 
time and prioritizing work 

were challenges for him.
“My way of consuming my 

time is definitely interesting, 
and typical for a high school 
student. A lot of delaying the 
inevitable, procrastination if 
you will,” said Trejo. “I always 
work better with a deadline, 
and pacing myself little 
by little instead of stacking 
tons of work either in the 
beginning or the end have led 
me to a consistent schedule I 
genuinely can work though.” 

Trejo said he is still working 
out the specific details of his 
future education plans but 
sees the big picture.

“I’m still trying to get my 
life straight, obviously still 
figuring things out as a kid, 
but I currently am planning on 
heading to a university to get 
a degree in the business field,” 
said Trejo. “I am currently 
enticed with finance.”

Trejo advises incoming 
freshmen to be patient and 
ask questions. 

“Take your time, and do 
not be scared to be clueless. 
Things will shape out in the 
end, especially at a place 

like Bridgeport,” said Trejo. 
“Everyone strives to get you 
to the right place, and your life 
doesn’t have to be planned out 
in the span of a four-year high 
school career.” 

Trejo said the friends he 
has made and attitude he 
acquired are his favorite BHS 
achievements.

“I’ve grown such a close 
connection with everyone 
around me, and I’ve changed 
my perspective on school in 
general,” said Trejo. “This 
place is the pathway to 
success, and graduating is 
the furthest steppingstone. 
I’m here, and so are my 
classmates, so it’s important 
to note we are all finishing the 
race together.” 

Growing up in a small city 
like Bridgeport sharpened 
Trejo’s own goals and 
perspective.

“A small community always 
rests higher expectations 
on one’s back, but living in 
Bridgeport has definitely 
opened my eyes to the 
endless opportunities in life,” 
said Trejo. “No matter what 

they are doing, the smiles 
on the faces of the people 
around me, no matter what 
they are doing, is what makes 
me feel entitled to play my 
role in being the best person 
that I could be. I think that’s 
way more important than 
education, but combining 
the two together, anything is 
possible.”

Trejo wants his work ethic 
to his BHS legacy.

“It might sound kind of 
cliche, but hard work really 
does make dreams come true. 
The countless nights of low 
determination but pushing 
through it always left a 
satisfaction especially after 
getting all your homework 
out of the way. It feels so 
strange staying at home on a 
Sunday with no distractions 
on finishing an important 
assignment, but it’s all worth 
it when you realize Bridgeport 
made me this way. 

Trejo said discovering who 
he is while learning how to 
appreciate the differences in 
others are among the biggest 
lessons he will take away from 

his years at Bridgeport High 
School.

 “High school was the time 
of my life, particularly with 
the people around me. It’s sad 
to say this journey is over, 
but I’m excited to move on, 
especially since high school 
taught me what life was really 

about: being yourself,” said 
Trejo. “Even if we all went 
to the same school, we’re 
all different and unique 
in our own ways, which 
characterizes us.”

Mike Maltais: 360-333-8483 or 
michael@ward.media

By Mike Maltais
Ward Media Staff Reporter

BREWSTER – Shadowing 
a local business was one of 
the influential turning points 
for Brewster Class of 2024 
valedictorian Kash Vandelac.

“As a senior assignment I 
shadowed Erlandsen for 16 
hours,” said Vandelac. “I was 
interested in in both civil and 
aerospace engineering and 
chose civil engineering.”

Erlandsen & Associates, 
Inc. specializes in surveying, 
planning, and engineering 
services.

Vandelac said he plans to 
pursue his chosen subject at 
the University of Washington 
this fall.

A second-generation 
Brewster graduate Vandelac 
has been a Bears product all 

his life and has a younger 
sister who is now a freshman. 
Along the road to maintaining 
a 4.0 GPA he also found time 
to participate in the legendary 
Brewster sports program.

“I played basketball, 
baseball, and did one year of 
cross-country,” said Vandelac.

He recalls the 2022 state 
championship baseball game 
against Toutle Lake as his 
most memorable high school 
experience. Brewster was 
trailing the favored Ducks, 1-6, 
going into the top of the seventh 
and final inning of play. In a 
made-for-movies comeback the 
Bears scored six runs against 
their opponent and managed 
to hold them scoreless during 
their turn at bat to win the 
game, 7-6.

“Their pitcher was ranked 
something like 10th in the 

nation,” said Vandelac. “He 
was drafted later.”

Toutle Lake pitcher Jackson 
Cox became the highest ever 
high school draft pick from 
Cowlitz County when he was 
selected by the Colorado 
Rockies.

Vandelac said his greatest 
academic challenge was a 
worldwide event that affected 
students everywhere.

“The Covid pandemic was the 
hardest time,” said Vandelac. 
“It caused many students to fall 
off and never get back to where 
they were before that.”

Despite that setback 
Vandelac said he understood 
the value of academics.

“I always knew that keeping 
my grades up would be 
important.”

Having a teacher he could 
turn to for advice and support 

helped and for Vandelac that is 
English teacher Dean Busching.

A regimen of tackling the 
books and giving in other 
responsibilities their place 

“I always made sure that I 
did my homework after going 
home and included time to eat 
regularly and get to my job.”

The job is at McDonalds 
where Vandelac has been 
employed for almost two years.

With roots planted deep in 
Brewster. Vandelac has not 
ruled out returning someday 
but is keeping his options open 
for the time being.

“I’m going to go wherever 
my career takes me,” Vandelac 
said.

Wherever that is, it will be 
far.

Mike Maltais: 360-333-8483 or 
michael@ward.media

By Mike Maltais
Ward Media Staff Reporter

PATEROS – Along with the 
sense of accomplishment that 
comes with being selected class 
salutatorian or valedictorian is 
the opportunity to be awarded 
a life-changing scholarship. 
Class of 2024 co-valedictorian 
Liliana Gonzales-Sanchez 
knows that feeling after being 
named one of the recipients of 
The Gates Scholarship (TGS) 
described as a highly selective, 
last-dollar scholarship for 
outstanding, minority, high 
school seniors from low-
income households. It will 
cover the full cost of attending 
the college of her choice. For 
Gonzales that is Washington 
State University. A recent visit 
to WSU convinced Gonzales to 

reconsider her major.
“At first, I thought I was 

going to do criminal justice, but 
I went to visit I and ended up 
changing my mind. I think I’m 
going to do creative writing.”

Gonzales said she has 
always been interested in 
reading and writing since she 
was a kid. Later in school she 
explored job opportunities in 
the writing field.

“I mentioned that to our 
school psychologist, Holly 
Weston, and later she brought 
it up and asked if that was 
still what I wanted to do,” said 
Gonzales. “I think that was the 
push I needed.”

Gonzales credits her family 
and particularly her mother 
for the motivation to excel 
academically.

“My mom works at school 
and seeing the work she puts in 
for the kids makes realize how 
much teachers and families 
do for me,” said Gonzales. “It 
really pushed me to do well.”

She also played percussion 
in the band throughout high 
school.

The Gates Scholarship 
stands out as the major 
achievement in Gonzales’ 
high school career. Pateros 
school counselor Amy Stennes 
brought TGS to Gonzales’ 
attention and urged her to 
apply for it.

“I found out in April that I 
won it,” said Gonzales. “I think 
750 were chosen out of 53,000 
applicants.”

Gonzales has sound advice 
for younger students.

“Build relationships with 
your teachers and staff,” said 
Gonzales. “Those people who 
will end up supporting you in 
your senior year when you 
really need it.”

Gonzales credits living in 
a small town like Pateros for 
teaching her an important life 
lesson.

“The biggest thing I learned 
is that the people you connect 
with are the people that you 
become, they make you who 
you are.” said Gonzales. 
“That’s why I make such a 
point to always have good 
relationships with people, 
Integrate yourself into your 
community.”

Mike Maltais: 360-333-8483 or 
michael@ward.media

By Mike Maltais
Ward Media Staff Reporter

MANSFIELD – Growing up 
in a small town like Mansfield 
and going to a small school like 
Mansfield High School comes 
with advantages. Building 
strong lifelong friendships 
and close community bonds 
are among them. Those 
experiences have shaped the 
academic achievements and 
career choice of Class of 2024 
Salutatorian Aspen Farrington.

Farrington is a 12-year senior 
at Mansfield High School and 
credits her parents for much of 
her academic success.

“What pushed me to strive 
for academic success is that 
my parents did not get the 
education they dreamed of 
having.,” said Farrington. 
“They had my brother at a 
young age, and they lost a lot 
throughout that journey in 
their life, which led to struggles. 
I always wanted to give back 
to my parents because they 
always did anything they could 
for me even when they did not 
have much.” 

Farrington had struggles of 
her own.

“I was diagnosed with 
scoliosis when I was eight. In 
my sophomore year of high 

school, I had to have a spinal 
fusion back surgery,” said 
Farrington. “It was the hardest 
thing I’ve experienced, and I 
would never wish that pain on 
anyone.” 

Sports and FFA taught their 
own lessons to the academic 
standout.

“I was involved in FFA, 
cheer, basketball, and softball. 
This impacted my personal 
growth a lot,” said Farrington. 
“It taught me life lessons such 
as:

• You won’t always be the 
best at something you enjoy. 

• Even if you aren’t that 
doesn’t mean you should stop 
or give up on it. 

• Do what you enjoy for 
YOURSELF.” 

Farrington credits to both 
her parents and grandparents 
for keeping her grounded and 
focused.

“My parents led me along 
the journey and supported 
me in times where my goals 
felt unreachable. I will forever 
appreciate them for that,” said 
Farrington. “My nana and papa 
made sure to always let me 
know when I was in the wrong 
and gave me advice on that. I 
always took that importantly 
because mistakes give you 

the opportunity to grow and 
learn.”

Academic consistency 
ranks high on her list of 
achievements, particularly 
through difficult periods,

“I’m most proud of making 
honor roll every year of high 
school and every semester. 
This is important to me 
because it was not something 
easy to do,” said Farrington. 
“Especially during Covid year 
it was very rough, but I know 
that my future depended on 
good grades and that’s why I 
chose to do good every day.”

If she had a strategy to make 
good grades, it was simple and 
straightforward.

“Take notes and just get the 
work done,” Farrington said.

Not much room for 
procrastination there, and it 
rewarded her with an honor 
she values highly.

“It means the world to me to 
be salutatorian because I have 
always worked hard for my 
grades and they have finally 
paid off,” Farrington said.

Her advice to younger 
students who seek academic 
success is to fuel desire with 
passion.

“Whatever career goal or 
path you chose, chose it for 

yourself,” said Farrington. “By 
that I mean choose it because it 
makes YOU happy.” 

As for her career plans, 
Farrington is heading to 
Wenatchee Valley College 
to get her BSN (Bachelor of 
Science in Nursing).

“I want to specialize as a 
labor and delivery nurse and 
have a financially rewarding 
life,” said Farrington. “Be 
successful enough to give back 
to my parents.” 

Together with her parents 
and grandparents, Farrington 
singled out two teachers as 
special mentors for her.

“Two teachers I will always 
remember and hold close to 
my heart are Mr. (Luke) Hall 
and Ms. (Jamey Jo) Steele,” 
said Farrington. “Mr. Hall was 
always that teacher you could 
depend on to share a good 
laugh. He always was willing 
to help and make sure we were 
taken care of. Ms. Steele is 
the strongest women I know. 
She’s always had ongoing 
health issues but never missed 
a chance to spend time with 
the students. She would do 
anything for any one of us.”

Mike Maltais: 360-333-8483 or 
michael@ward.media

Mansfield High School 2024 Scholarship Summary
Continuing Education 
Scholarships TOTALS

Mansfield Scholars Foundation

Braydon Murison  $3,500.00 

Lion's Club

Braydon Murison  $1,500.00 

Caleb Powers “Anything Is Possible”	

Braydon Murison  $250.00 

Manke-Hunt 

Braydon Murison  $500.00  $5,750.00

Mansfield Scholars Foundation Academic Achievement

Armando Baltazar  $3,000.00 

Tiera Miller  $3,000.00 

Jada Bodah-Freels  $2,000.00 

Aspen Farrington  $2,000.00 

Evalee Shafer  $1,750.00 

Mansfield Scholars Foundation

Jasmine Garcia  $1,000.00 

Mansfield Sportsmen´s Club

Tiera Miller  $500.00 

Lions Club

Armando Baltazar  $2,000.00 

Evalee Shafer  $1,500.00 

Tiera Miller  $1,000.00 

Mansfield Professional Educators 

Tiera Miller  $2,000.00 

Armando Baltazar  $1,000.00 

Jody Steele "Buck Up" Memorial Scholarship

Jada Bodah-Freels  $750.00 

Ray Lillquist Memorial Scholarship 

Tiera Miller  $500.00 

Schmidt Memorial Scholarship 

Tiera Miller  $2,000.00 

Armando Baltazar  $1,000.00 

Booster Club

Armando Baltazar  $500.00 

Tiera Miller  $500.00 

Highline Grain 

Tiera Miller  $1,000.00 

Brewster American Legion 

Aspen Farrington  $500.00 

Tiera Miller  $500.00 

Virgil & Pearl Gustin Scholarship

Armando Baltazar  $3,200.00 

Jada Bodah-Freels  $3,200.00 

Aspen Farrington  $3,200.00 

Jasmine Garcia  $3,200.00 

Jimena Garcia  $3,200.00 

Tiera Miller  $3,200.00 

George Wilcox Memorial Scholarship

Jada Bodah Freels  $2,000.00 

Tiera Miller  $2,000.00 

Evalee Shafer  $2,000.00 

George Wilcox Memorial Scholarship

Armando Baltazar  $6,000.00 

Tiera Miller  $6,000.00 

Jada Bodah-Freels  $4,000.00 

Aspen Farrington  $4,000.00 

Jasmine Garcia  $2,500.00 

Jimena Garcia  $2,500.00 

Henry Max Galbraith/E.Wen Grange No. 1012

Jada Bodah-Freels  $500.00 

FH Vinecore Memorial Scholarship

Tiera Miller  $2,600.00 

Ronald Dean Estes Scholarship

Armando Baltazar  $1,000.00 

Three Rivers Hospital Foundation

Aspen Farrington  $2,000.00 

Marlene & Henry Bauer Scholarship

Armando Baltazar  $4,000.00 

Total Senior Scholarships $88,300.00

Grand Total Scholarship Monies Awarded                $94,050.00

Gene Goll Jr Achievment

Max Murison  $250.00 

To be paid 2025
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Dental
Brewster

Adrian Tomarere, DDS
Brewster Dental | 509-689-2557

Congratulations, graduates!
To a bright and shining future 
filled with possibilities and the 
fulfillment of your aspirations.

Your graduation day is one of 
celebration and joy. It’s a time to 

recognize the challenges overcome, 
the hard work accomplished, and 

the amazing future ahead! 
Congratulations. May your future be 
�lled with happiness, success, and 

boundless opportunities

Pateros salutatorian Janette Hernandez will pursue nursing career
By Mike Maltais
Ward Media Staff Reporter

PATEROS – Janette 
Hernandez graduated June 1 
and will enter the University 
of Washington this fall as a 
nursing major. That’s the short 
version of what lies ahead 
for the Pateros Class of 2024 
salutatorian. How she made 
it to the academic pinnacle 
among her peers is a longer 
story.

Hernandez is the second 
youngest of seven siblings and 

a 12-year Pateros student. All 
her siblings graduated Pateros 
and younger brother, Martin, 
is a sophomore.

“My parents were a big 
part of my success because 
they always told me to work 
hard and give it my all,” said 
Hernandez. “I’ve always been 
interested in learning and 
think it’s a privilege and not 
just something you are forced 
to do.”

With older brothers and 
sisters Hernandez said she 
had no shortage of examples to 

BREWSTER HIGH SCHOOL

watch and emulate.
“I’ve seen my siblings go 

through school and have their 
careers,” said Hernandez. 
“They offer me a lot of advice, 
which I appreciate.”

Hernandez plans to attend 
the University of Washington 
to study nursing Among her 
scholarships is the Husky 
Promise that covers full-time 
tuition. And standard fees. 

“My sister has been a nurse 
for a while,” said Hernandez. 
“She just received her BSN 
(Bachelor of Science in 
Nursing) from Wenatchee 
Valley College. I wanted to 
choose a career I would enjoy, 
not something that I would not 

dread going to.”
Hernandez said she is 

also considering additional 
medical pursuits, perhaps even 
becoming a surgeon.

Hernandez credits her 
science teacher, Melanie 
Williams, with inspiring her 
career choice. 

“I took a human interest 
class from her last year and 
she let me grow a passion for 
it,” Hernandez said. “It really 
inspired me. I love the way she 
teaches.”

Along with her academic 
achievement Hernandez said 
her best accomplishment 
involved the other activities 
she added to her senior year.

“I did four sports this year, 
basketball, soccer, tennis, and 
track, I’m still in Running Start 
and I still managed to be in 
class,” said Hernandez, “I was 
part pf ASB and Yearbook, I 
was very involved this year. It 
really helped me learn how to 
balance my schedule and felt 
very rewarding.”

Hernandez also earned her 
AA degree from Wenatchee 
Valley College. In her spare 
time, she helped with youth 
soccer.

“I refed games when I 
could on the weekends and 
helped them practice,” said 
Hernandez. “My little brother 
participated. It was very nice 

to go out and help because I 
love the sport.”

Hernandez said she would 
advise younger students to 
avoid putting off the work by 
rewarding yourself after it is 
done.

“I think procrastination 
really kills our focus. Prioritize 
your work, then reward 
yourself.”

Hernandez said she hopes 
to return to Pateros and give 
back. 

“I love the community and 
the families here,” Hernandez 
said.

Mike Maltais: 360-333-8483 or 
michael@ward.media
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Congratulations
to all the graduates and 
their families and friends 
who supported them on 

their journey.  

BREWSTER HIGH SCHOOL

Yuliana Pacheco-
Hidalgo

Yadhira Fregozo-Medina

Gimena HurtadoFrancisco Garcia Gabriel Trejo-Ronquillo Graciela Prado-ValverdeGisel Hernandez

Oscar Amador-Ortega

Kaydence Carrington

Victoria Contreras

Mayra Garcia

Joseph Erickson

Nathaly Martinez-
Ramirez
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Congratulations

Best of luck to you 
as you embark on a 

new journey! 

BRIDGEPORT HIGH SCHOOL

Sindi Carina Oxlaj-
Espinoza

Luz Herrera -Sanchez

Rosa Linda Hernandez-
Barragan

Luis Alberto Silva

Monserrat Gildo-Arcila

Linda Flor Meza

Sebastian Martinez 
Orozco

Luis Rivera De-Lara

Preston Sean Cates

Lizbeth Nahomi Rivera-
Reyes

Moises Alan Torres-
Martinez

Keyshia Nava-Gonzalez 

Juan Manuel Ochoa-
Martinez

Jackeline Valdovinos

Joanna Isabel Vazquez

Genesis Valeria Moreno 
Perez

Jeovana Villegas-Medel

Evelyn Lopez-Hernandez

Johnny Nunez-Leyva

Gerardo Hernandez - 
Velasco Jr

Jesse Lopez-Miranda

Evhi  Jesus Heredia - 
Martinez

Jennifer Osorio-Grande

Emmanuel Baltizar 
Pacheco Maldonado

Emily Daniell SalazarDaniel Ibarra  Ornelas
Cesar Said De Dios 

-Priest Daniel Trejo
Christian Gabriel Valdez 

GarciaBrian Lobato 

Brandon Isidro Garcia
Brandon Garcia 

Villaraldo 
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FarfanAngel MedinaAlexander Garcia-ValdezAidan Garcia
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Congratulations
on your 
success.

May your future 
be bright.

Chelan | 509-682-5315

Congratulations Congratulations 
Manson Manson 
Graduates!Graduates!

Congratulations
Pateros 
Graduates!

Brewster | 509-689-3113
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